## Public Commer **Brianda Negrete**



Michael Chiacos < mchiacos@cecmail.org > From:

Thursday, September 29, 2022 1:46 PM Sent:

sbcob To:

Sigrid Wright; Alexis Rizo Cc:

Re: Agenda item #2 CEC Supports a Natural Gas Prohibition 29 P 2: 48 Subject:

County of Santa Barbara Natural Gas Prohibition - CEC Supports 9-29-22.pdf Attachments:

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

**Public Comment Categories:** 

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

CEC supports Option 4, a Natural Gas Prohibition, for the reasons explained in our attached letter.

Clerk of the Board, please confirm receipt.

Sincerely,

## **Michael Chiacos**

Director of Climate Policy Community Environmental Council 1219 State Street, Suite A, Santa Barbara CA 93101 (805) 963-0583 x204 | (805) 284-4179 (Cell)

Facebook | Instagram | Twitter | LinkedIn

CEC advances rapid and equitable solutions to the climate crisis. See our impact report to learn why we are a 2020 California Nonprofit of the Year, a 2020 City of Santa Barbara Climate Hero, and a recipient of the highest possible ratings from Charity Navigator and Guidestar.

CEC (por sus siglas en inglés) avanza soluciones rápidas y equitativas a la crisis climática. Vea nuestro informe de impacto para saber por qué somos la Organización Sin Fines de Lucro del Año 2020 de California, el 2020 Ciudad de Santa Bárbara Héroe del Clima y tenemos las calificaciones más altas posibles en Charity Navigator y Guidestar.









BOARD OFFICERS

Barbara S. Lindemann President

Catherine Brozowski Vice President

Charles Newman

Vice President

Kathy Yeung

Treasurer

David N. Pellow Secretary

BOARD MEMBERS AT-LARGE

Jon Clark
Christine DeVries
Nadra Ehrman
Carolyn Fitzgerald
Laura Francis
David Jackson
Elliott MacDougall
Pat McElroy
Ivette Peralta
Peter Schuyler

BOARD MEMBERS EMERITUS

Dick Jensen in memoriam

Marc McGinnes

Paul Relis

Selma Rubin

Hal Conklin

in memoriam

Sigrid Wright CEO

PRESIDENT'S COUNCIL

Dennis Allen Diane Boss Laura Capps Dave Davis Katie Davis Carla Frisk Karl Hutterer Ivor John John Jostes Bruce Kendall Kim Kimbell Maryanne Mott Mike Noling Paul Relis Michel Saint-Sulpice Leanne Schlinger John Steed Elizabeth Wagner Sally Warner-Arnett

PARTNERSHIP COUNCIL

Karen Brill
Linda Cheresh
Claire Fackler
Kristin Hogue
Cooper Matthieson
Michelle L. Pickett
Wendy Read
Missy Robertson
Holly Sherwin
Bret A. Stone
Jacob Tell
Sally Terrell
Michelle Weinman
Deborah Williams

September 29th, 2022

Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara 105 E. Anapamu St. Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Re: Agenda Item #2, Building Electrification Ordinance, CEC SUPPORTS Option 4

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

Community Environmental Council (CEC) is a local environmental nonprofit whose mission is to advance rapid and equitable solutions to the climate crisis. CEC supports the staff recommendation for Option 4, developing a local ordinance to prohibit natural gas in new construction, additions and major alterations.

CEC highly encourages the County to pursue a public health and safety ordinance that prohibits natural gas in new construction such as the one adopted by the City of Santa Barbara. "It is an alternative approach to reach codes by adopting prohibitions on gas infrastructure in new construction. This option differs from a reach code in that it does not amend any of the CBSC; rather, it establishes a prohibition of new gas installations. The approach also potentially avoids the necessity for CEC approval. Because the restriction applies only to the construction of gas infrastructure after the point of delivery to property (i.e., after the meter installation), it does not conflict with the California Public Utility Commission's regulatory authority." This approach, recommended by staff, is simpler, longer-lasting, more effective, and provides regional consistency.

All-electric new building construction is the future, with 60 California jurisdictions including the City of Ojai and the City of Santa Barbara having adopted such an ordinance. The County of Ventura, City of Goleta, and City of Carpinteria are also considering similar ordinances. There are numerous co-benefits to transitioning new construction to be all-electric, including improving indoor air quality, health, cost-effectiveness and affordability of new construction, and the potential to generate local new jobs in clean-green tech.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> City of Santa Barbara Council Agenda Report, 1/12/21, "Energy Code Amendments for New Buildings".

The state's electric system is becoming cleaner every year with higher renewable portfolio standards. The County's CCA, Central Coast Community Energy, is moving quickly to a 100% clean and renewable electricity by 2030 by signing contracts for new build solar, wind, geothermal, and energy storage. This will ensure new buildings are powered by zero emission electricity. Local energy generation and storage systems are improving energy reliability and resilience and new highly-efficient heat pump and electric appliance technology is increasingly being adopted with an emphasis on green workforce development. Now is an opportune time to transition away from fossil fuels in new buildings and CEC strongly supports the County to adopt a prohibition on natural gas for new construction.

Sincerely,

Michael Chiacos

Director of Climate Policy

Community Environmental Council